
 

 
 
 
 
Position Statement: UK Critical Care Nurse Alliance Statement on the 
crisis in Ukraine (17.03.2022) 
 
The UK Critical Care Nurse Alliance expresses condemnation again the atrocities 
and violence occurring in Ukraine and in particular the attacks on healthcare 
facilities, nurses and other healthcare workers, as well as the patients and 
families for whom they provide care. 
 
We express our solidarity and support for the people of Ukraine, healthcare 
professionals struggling to provide care in the face of adversity, and all the brave 
individuals that are helping to provide aid to the Ukrainian people. In particular, 
we would like to express our heartfelt support in all the critical care nurses, 
doctors and allied health team members working in Ukrainian intensive care 
units. 
 
We add our voices to those across the world calling for an immediate end to all 
hostilities against Ukraine. We strongly urge backing for all the ongoing 
humanitarian efforts.  
  


